
INT. DOCTOR’S OFFICE - NIGHT

A woman and her husband, MARLENE and FRANK BOBBLEDISK, 
sit in chairs facing a desk. Behind the desk sits a 
(male) DOCTOR.

MARLENE
Doctor, thank you so much for getting us 
in so soon to see you.

DOCTOR
Please. While I understand that some 
practitioners chose medicine for personal 
financial gain, you two can rest assured 
that, for me, medicine was simply a 
calling that I had to answer. Like a pair 
of very insistent Mormons at your door.

MARLENE
Umm, yes. I see. Well, anyway -- we 
appreciate it. And especially seeing us 
so late. I mean, it’s almost ten at 
night. You must be very busy to have to 
stay so late.

DOCTOR
What? Oh -- no. My office hours don’t 
begin until almost ten at night. You 
wouldn’t believe how much you can save by 
subletting a space after hours. Did you 
know this office is actually used for 
film distribution during the day?

CUT to wide angle revealing posters of PORN MOVIES on the 
walls.

MARLENE
I, I see. I guess I was hoping these were 
cautionary notices against the dangers of 
unprotected sex. Or ignoring your 
children.

DOCTOR
No. These are simply advertisements 
promoting the sale or rental of 
pornographic movies. But I like your 
idea.

The Doctor presses an intercom button on his desk phone.

DOCTOR (CONT’D)
Janet -- I need you to make up a sign 
that says… (THINKING) “Infectious 
organisms don’t discriminate. 

(MORE)
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And apparently neither do you if you’re 
willing to bang one of these vessels of 
contagion.” (ASIDE TO THE MARLENE) Do you 
think that’s too technical sounding?

The Marlene gives him a “WTF” stunned look.

DOCTOR (CONT’D)
You’re right. (TO JANET) Janet -- change 
that to “willing to bang whores.” Oh! And 
put an arrow somewhere in the sign so 
it’s pointing at the posters. (TO 
MARLENE) Arrows are very professional. 
(TO JANET) Thank you, Janet.

MARLENE
Umm, you know, Doctor -- maybe my husband 
and I should get another opinion --

DOCTOR
I see what’s going on here. You and your 
husband are confronting the cutting edge 
of medical research and treatment. And 
frankly, that’s a bit scary for the two 
of you.

MARLENE
Well…

DOCTOR
Mrs. Bobbledisk. You’ve told me your 
husband suffers from a serious and 
potentially fatal malady.

MARLENE
Well, actually I said that he’s so boring 
I’m afraid I’m going to choke him out one 
night while he’s sleeping.

DOCTOR
See? Fatal. Now, I’ve been working on a 
new procedure that, if successful, could 
give your husband the spark of excitement 
and energy that, frankly, you’ve only 
dreamed about.

MARLENE
It would be nice to have dinner with him 
and not fantasize about impaling him with 
a kabob spear.

DOCTOR (CONT’D)

com-085-tvs-visit-with-doctor 2.

© 2017 Acting on Action | Lot 49



DOCTOR
I only wish yours was a unique case. 
Unfortunately it’s so common that the 
medical community has a term for it. 
“Boredomicus enormicus.”

MARLENE
That… sounds like you just made a couple 
of regular words all… “Latin-ey.”

DOCTOR
That’s actually how science works. Behind 
all the smoke and mirrors, the impressive 
universities and research facilities, 
there’s just a bunch of regular people 
making up funny sounding names. Did you 
know that Hippocrates was not actually a 
hippopotamus? It’s true. He was just a 
used-car salesman from Fullerton who 
decided to dedicate his life to helping 
others. Like many of the fine ladies on 
these posters.

MARLENE
I’m pretty sure none of that is correct.

DOCTOR
As I’ve learned on the internet, that’s 
the great thing about science. It doesn’t 
change based on popular opinions. Until, 
of course, it’s determined that what we 
previously viewed as fact gets proven to 
be utter nonsense. Like the female 
orgasm. (LAUGHS LIGHTLY) To think we 
actually believed there was such a thing.

MARLENE
Oh. Uh. Okay. So -- is this -- process -- 
at least marginally safe?

DOCTOR
Mr. and Mrs. Bobbledisk -- my procedure 
utilizes the latest in both medical and 
technological methodologies and 
equipment. Besides, my brother-in-law 
works at Radio Shack. And if it’s good 
enough for their dumpster, it’s good 
enough for me. So, are you ready to turn 
your husband into the man you’ve always 
dreamed of?

MARLENE
Oh, what the hell.
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